
Provider Bulletin 24-25

“Helping People Live Better Lives”

To: All Providers Participating in the Nebraska Medicaid Program 
From: Matthew Ahern, Interim Director 
Date: November 26, 2024 
Re: CY2025 Medicaid Swing Bed Per Diem Rate 

This provider bulletin is being issued to notify Medicaid providers of upcoming changes to the Nebraska 
Medicaid swing bed per diem rate effective January 1, 2025. 

Swing Bed Payment Rates: 
Effective January 1, 2025, the Medicaid per diem rate for skilled nursing facility care in hospital swing beds is 
$288.52. This per diem rate is for swing bed services provided on or after January 1, 2025, that are not 
covered by Medicare. 

To view rates go to: https://dhhs.ne.gov/Pages/Medicaid-Provider-Rates-and-Fee-Schedules.aspx 

If you have questions regarding this bulletin, please contact Stephanie Ourada MacKenzie at: 
Stephanie.OuradaMacKenzie@nebraska.gov.  

Provider Bulletins, such as this one, are posted on the DHHS website at https://dhhs.ne.gov/pages/Medicaid-
Provider-Bulletins.aspx. Please subscribe to the page to help you stay up to date about new Provider Bulletins. 
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